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SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
Monday May 23, 2022 

6:00 p.m. 

Officiate: Mayor Matt Cunningham presided and called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m. 
Present:  Aldermen Vick, Hummel, Bridges  
Absent:  Alderman Sears 

Also in attendance: 
Administrator David Blackburn, Acting City Clerk Evon Hall, PJ Haskins, Joey Bailey, Jessica Chulufas, Larry Ritter 

APPOINTING BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS MEMBERS: 

The meeting was called to order at 6:07 p.m. Alderman Bridges made a motion to amend the agenda by moving 
the appointments of the Board of Zoning Appeals to be first on the agenda. Seconded by Vick. Motion carried 3-0. 
Appointments for the Board of Zoning Appeals are Larry Ritter, PJ Haskins, Jessica Chulufas, Nick Saubers and 
Joey Bailey. Motion is made by Bridges to approve the appointments for a term of two years. Seconded by 
Hummel. Motion carried 3-0. 

The Board of Zoning Appeals first meeting will be held on June 7, 2022 at 6 p.m. at Adrian City Hall. The agenda 
will be to discuss an application for a special use permit at 405 N. Virginia for a dog boarding business. 
 

REQUIREMENTS, QUALIFICATIONS, AND COMPENSATION FOR THE POSITION OF CITY ADMINISTRATOR: 

Discussion pertaining to the ordinance in place for the Administrator’s purchasing limits is addressed. An 
amendment to the ordinance will be needed. All other requirements and qualifications in the ordinance met with 
the council’s approval. The Interim Administrator David Blackburn reported he has advertisements with the 
Missouri Municipal League and Missouri Rural Water Association for the position of Administrator. He has also 
sent letters to the persons that have applied for the City Clerk position letting them know their applications will 
be kept on file for future reference for the position. The council decided on a salary between $60,000 and 
$70,000 for the new Administrator depending on their qualifications. 

Motion was made by Bridges to adjourn the meeting at 6:55 p.m. Seconded by Hummel. Motion carried 3-0 

       Final Approval:_______________________________________ 
         Mayor  

Acting City Clerk             Date_________________________ 

Evon Hall    


